FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I am writing to request information regarding the number of roadworks instances that have taken place within your council locality.
Between 1st January 2022 and 17th August 2022, 29,555 street works permits for road and street works on the highway were closed out.

16,737 closed permits were issued for works carried out by the highways authority (e.g. pothole repairs, highway improvement scheme, etc.).

12,818 closed permits were issued for road and street works by utility companies and developers.

Specifically I would like the number of instances of roadworks that have occurred from 1st January 2021 to present. If possible, I would also request the cost of these roadworks during this time period. 

We do not hold specific information for the value of roadworks during this time period as large value schemes will have begun before 1st January. However, the combined total estimated value of work programmes, schemes and maintenance works that were being worked on during this period is £42million.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
